BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 9, 2004

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, November 9, 2004 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chair, Reid J.Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, William R. Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to open public hearing relating to classification of Real and Personal Property Tax seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Mr. Michael Tumulty, Assistant Assessor and members of the Board of Assessors updated the Board and residents on setting the new fiscal year 2006 tax rate. See votes of the Board. The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to close Public Hearing seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to set the new tax rate for FY06 at one hundred seventy five (175) percent that of residential properties seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Update:

State Representative Douglas Peterson spoke on his goals for the next year and offered his assistance to the Town.

Appointment:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Hyde to appoint Bruce Gordon to the rank of Lieutenant for the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectman Paster.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on a draft version of the proposed RFP (request for proposal) for the Swampscott Train Station.

Mr. Joseph Balsama, President of the Swampscott Historical Society updated the Board regarding their interest on a project to place a monument adjacent to the Swampscott Depot in memory of those who died in the Swampscott Train Wreck of February 28, 1956.

Selectman’s Time:
Selectman Paster thanked Mr. Michael Tumulty, Assistant Assessor for his assistance with setting the new tax rate. 

Selectman Santanello reminded residents that hanging yard sales signs is prohibited on Town property.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:00P.M. seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

